Board of Cosmetologists

Minutes
 
  _May 5, 2014  

A Meeting of the State Board of Cosmetologists was held on Monday, May 5, 2014, in the 2nd floor conference room, Department of Labor, Licensing and Regulation Building, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, Maryland 21202.

The following members were in attendance:

Ms. Clairee Britt-Cockrum, Chairman, Industry Member

Ms. Christina Roberts, Vice Chairman, Consumer Member

Ms. Sharon Bunch, Consumer Member

Ms. Carmel Owens, Industry Member

Not in attendance:

Ms. Maxine Sisserman, School Owner Member
Ms. Lisa Lane-Treadwell, Industry Member

Also in attendance:

Mr. Brian Logan, Assistant Executive Director

Mr. Eric London, Assistant Attorney General

Meeting called to order

The Meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m. by Ms. Britt-Cockrum.

Approval of Agenda
A motion was made to approve the agenda with 3 additions; and the Board unanimously approved the motion.
Minutes

A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes for the April 7, 2014 Board Meeting; and the Board unanimously approved the motion.
A motion was made to approve the Executive Session Meeting minutes for the April 7, 2014 Board Meeting; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion.
New Business

Nina Roa & Lynn Gilli, Maryland Department of Education- Partnership with the Board of Cosmetologists
Ms. Nina Roa and Ms. Lynn Gilli from the Maryland State Board of Education appeared before the Board to discuss matters addressed at the School Review Meeting in March with Prometric, including updating of the Candidate Information Bulletin (“C.I.B.”). Ms. Gilli advised that the C.I.B. from the State of Pennsylvania is much more instructive and more specific than the one utilized in Maryland. For example, the demonstration of the blood spill, information concerning the supply list and ensuring rater reliability was much more detailed in the C.I.B. from Pennsylvania. The Board ensured the representatives from the Board of Education that the Board will take their concerns under consideration. 
Informal Conference– Carol Lynn Johnson Discrimination Against Candidates Who’s Second Language is English

Ms. Carol Lynn Johnson, a former rater with Prometric, by way of email, requested to discuss a newly implemented sign-in procedure at the testing facility. Ms. Johnson failed to appear at the Meeting. The Board advised it will not be able to discuss such matters until Ms. Johnson appears before the Board. 
Informal Conference- Tiffany Banks- Request Restart of Apprenticeship

Ms. Tiffany Banks, by way of letter, requested the Board allow her to restart the apprenticeship program. Ms. Banks failed to appear at the Meeting. The Board advised that it shall not consider Ms. Banks request until she appears before the Board.
Discussion- Daniel Schorr-Esthetician Program at Anne Arundel Community College
The Board reviewed an email from Mr. Daniel Shorr from Anne Arundel Community College. Mr. Shorr inquired about establishing an esthetician program at Anne Arundel Community College. The Board directed its staff to communicate with Mr. Shorr on how he proposes to establish this program and to prepare a packet for the Board to review.
Ruth Ann Waters – Request for Waiver of Late Fee

Ms. Ruth Ann Waters’ letter requesting a waiver of the late fee was discussed and denied by the Board. The Board directed its staff to send a letter of its decision to Ms. Waters.
Informal Hearing – Late Fee Waiver Request – Sandy Long
Ms. Sandy Long, licensed as a Cosmetologist by the Board since 1985, petitioned the Board for a waiver of the late fee regarding the renewal of her license.  After the Board reviewed Ms. Long’s documents, the request for a waiver of the late fee was denied.

Informal Hearing – Late Fee Waiver Request – Paula Bornscheuer
Ms. Paula Bornscheuer, licensed as a Cosmetologist by the Board since 1982, petitioned the Board for a waiver of the late fee regarding the renewal of her cosmetologist’s license.  After the Board reviewed Ms. Bornscheuer’s documents, the request for a waiver of the late fee was denied.

Executive Session 

A motion was made to go into Executive Session at 10:55 a.m., to seek legal advice in regard to the status of late attendees for the apprentice orientation, and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

A motion was made to come out of Executive Session at 11:03 a.m.; and the Board voted unanimously to approve the motion. 

Rebecca Lynch-Apprentice Orientation

Ms. Rebecca Lynch, a licensed senior cosmetologist, appeared with her apprentice to request special accommodation after missing the apprentice orientation. The Board directed its staff to give Ms. Lynch and her apprentice the mandatory orientation after the conclusion of the monthly meeting.
Migdalia Lopez-Apprentice Orientation
Ms. Migdalia Lopez, a licensed senior cosmetologist, appeared with her apprentice to request special accommodation after missing the apprentice orientation. The Board directed its staff to give Ms. Lopez the mandatory orientation after the conclusion of the monthly meeting.
Public Comment
Ms. Marianela Marin and Ms. Sandra Magwood provided their comments to the Board in regard to concerns they had in the industry.
Old Business
Waiver of Examination requirement- Advice of Counsel

Assistant Attorney General Eric London submitted to the Board an advice of counsel letter regarding licensee’s from a State or foreign jurisdiction where only one portion of the exam is given. Counsel advised that a person coming from another State or foreign jurisdiction whose examination requirements are not equal to Maryland’s would have to take both portions of the Maryland examination.
Monthly Regulation Update

Assistant Executive Director Brian Logan advised the Board that there have been no updates to the regulations

Adjournment

There being no further business, a motion was made to adjourn the meeting; and the meeting was adjourned at 11:55 a.m.
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